

April Meeting Highlights


Twenty-four members gathered at Chartiers County Club on April 17 for an informative meeting.  Cheryll Cranmer was introduced by Lonnie Todd as the new Executive Director for the association.  

Coast Guard News


CDR Steve Hudson announced that Industry Day was rescheduled to April 10, 2003 at the 911th.  The program will contain information on new port security and will be divided into segments of the industry.

The past month’s pace has been quite hectic.  The staff has doubled and there is a reconfiguring of staff sections being completed.


The Port Boarding Program continues to work with the security manager at each facility.  The Armed Boarding Program for Commercial Vessels highlights the issue of positive control (ID’s, crews and cargo).  The focus of this program is the foundation of safety and minimization of impact on industry.


Future plans include the Vessel, Port and Facility Plans that have an approval deadline of July 2004. Facility and plans will be approved locally; however, CG Headquarters will approve vessel security plans.  Allow additional time for the vessel security plans approval.


Dick Ehringer requested information regarding the application/renewal of mariner papers being consolidated in central locations due to renewal center reductions.  The industry would face additional expenses if individuals need to travel to Memphis or Toledo.  He also asked if this was leading to Tankerman cards or pilot licenses.  CDR Hudson has received no official notification regarding the mentioned changes.  The process of renewing and reviewing documents is necessary and must be a streamlined process.  The process will be made more secure from issuing to devising a card that is harder to duplicate.

CDR Hudson was requested to provide a directory of listing and this is attached to the newsletter.  (See attachment 1)
Army Corps of Engineers


James Edinger delivered the attached lock closure report. 

(See Attachment 2)
National Weather Service


Bill Drzal presented the attached weather report, highlighting the recent mild temperatures.  (See Attachment 2)

Navigation Committee Report


Dick Ehringer thanked CDR Steve Hudson and Bill Drzal for all their assistance for the past winter months.  The Ice Committee operated extremely well with their help.  He also reported that the permitting process still appears to be moving a slow pace.  He also requested that membership provide any new phone numbers or people for the Calling Tree.  The phone still continues to be the best tool to accomplish the implementation of the program.

Legislative Committee Report


Mark Devinney reported on the annual Washington, D.C. trip that produced meetings with 21 members of Congress and 5 Energy & Environment officials.  The President’s budget has been passed with no mark-up.  Confirmation regarding funding should be available some time in June or July.


He also discussed legislation that may include the use of the Inland Waterways Trust Fund.  This fund, obtained from a tax on diesel fuel, was originally established for major rehabilitation and construction.  Further investigation into this matter will occur and additional reports will be provided.

 Appointed company security officers should be in place and companies are urged to work toward security plan completion by the end of the year.


Reminder:  Marsec Level II is still in effect

Port of Pittsburgh Commission


J.D. Fogarty reported that a meeting is currently being planned with all companies affected by locks on the Mon River.  Information and financial support will be discussed.


The Rowing Club Headquarters has opened a second office directly across from the first.  There will be an increase in activity due to this opening.


He also reported that Governor Rendell’s budget cut the revolving loan fund that usually supplied the Port of Pittsburgh with $300,000.  Lobbying is occurring to try to get this fund put back into the budget.

May Membership Meeting


The next membership meeting is scheduled for May 14th at the Chartiers Country Club.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served at Noon.  Please call, email or fax the attached response form by May 9, 2003 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Membership Meeting

Chartiers Country Club

May 14, 2003 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon:

  Menu:
Fresh Fruit Cup


London Broil 



Baked Stuffed Potato



Strawberry Parfait

  Cost:
$20/per person

_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:______________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Friday, May 9th to:

Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
wapgh@zoominternet.net
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh
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